
 

What’s happening in the School and Community? 
Read all about it inside! 

To Place Notices:  Pukeatua School Ph: 872 4862 E-mail: office@pukeatuaschool.co.nz 

Please Support Those Who Support Us 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

For all your farm contracting and house & 
site development requirements  

call Gary 021 396237 

101 Arapuni Road 
R D 5 Te Awamutu 
Mobile: 027 220 1417 
Office & A/Hrs: 07 870 6610 
Email: dennis.rural@xtra.co.nz 

Dennis Hewitt  -  Manager 
Effluent Ponds 

Tanker Tracks 

Anderson’s 
Quarry Ltd 

Waimanu Road, Pukeatua 

FOR ALL FARM METAL 
RUBBLE 

CRUSHED MAINTENANCE METAL 
(Fines, 40mm, 65mm) 

And DRAINAGE 
Cartage arranged at competitive rates 

Contact: Paul 021 724 819 
 Office & A/Hrs (07) 827 3446 

Pukeatua  School Staff and Rural Women 
Representative Martha Bradstreet  enjoy-
ing the Rural Women ‘Mighty Morning Tea 
Shout’ for essential workers who worked 
through level 4.  Our Rural Delivery lady, 
Ara Tauroa was also a recipient of the 
Morning Tea Shout in honour of her  
essential service...the mail always gets 
through! 
 
Thank you for playing a part in keeping 
New Zealand safe 
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Kaore te kumara e korero mo tona 
ake reka 

The kumara (sweet potato) does not say how 
sweet he is  

This proverb accentuates the value of 
humbleness 

Next Newsletter: Thursday 13th August 2020  
 

All items for the next newsletter are due by:  

12 noon, Tuesday 11th August 2020 

Coming events 
 

Jul 30 Rural Womens AGM 
 31 X Country at Arohena School 
Aug 11 School Photos 
 24 Teacher Only Day (TOD) 
 24 BOT Meeting 
 28 E-Z Junior Winter Sports 
Sept   3 Free Ear Clinic @ Kihikihi School 
   4 E-Z Senior Winter Sports 
 25 Term 3 Ends 
Oct 12 Term 4 Starts 
 14 Agricultural Day 
 16 Group Day @ Wharepapa Sth Schl 
 27 Teacher Only Day (TOD) 
 29 Waikato Show 
Nov 20 E-Z Athletics 
Dec  15 Last Day  


 

The next Board Of Trustees Meeting  
will be held in the Pukeatua School staff room on 

Monday  24th August 2020  
at 7.00 pm  

Everyone is most welcome to come along  

Thursday 30 July 2020 

Absences:  
 

Please contact the school office by 9.30 am 
explaining why your child/ren are away, use 
the Skool Loop App , Ph 872 4862 and leave a 
message if unattended, text 027 572 4862 or 
email office@pukeatuaschool.co.nz.   
We like to know that your child/ren are safe  
and I’m sure that you need to know that when 
you have sent your children to school that 
they are actually there, not to mention your 
legal responsibility to notify absences. 

Welcome To:  
Katie (Y7),  Marcus (Y6) Clark &  

Carlos (Y1) Atkins 
Olivia (Y7), Chloe (Y5) & Zara (Y3) Bowers 

Sebastian (Y7), Layla-Rose (Y5) &  
Melita (Y3) Sheehan 

Bella (Y7), Alexis (Y4) & Sophia (Y2) Warren 
Fletcher Polglase NE 

 

The roll now stands at 104 

FREE MOBILE EAR  
CLINIC FOR CHILDREN 

 

Glue ear assessment and management, 
Wax /foreign body removal,  

Grommet check,  
Treatment of discharging Ears 

 

The mobile clinic will be at: 
Kihikihi Primary School 

 

Wednesday, 3 September 
 10.30 am - 11.30 pm 

 

Drop-in, No appointment needed  
 

All children must be accompanied by a parent or 
caregiver 

For enquiries contact: 
07-838-3565 ext 22094 

Welcome to the first newsletter for Term 3.   
 
Agricultural Day will be held in the first week of 
Term 4, Wednesday 14th October 2020.  This day is 
an important feature on our annual calendar and is 
one that all children are expected to participate in.  
This can take the form of either rearing a calf, lamb, 
kid goat or preparing a Pet Project which are  
displayed in the Multi Purpose Room on Ag. Day and 
judged with ribbons being awarded to first, second 
and third place holders.  For those rearing an animal 
the following saving dates apply: 
Calves  Early  1/6/2020—26/7/2020 
             Late   27/7/2020—20/9/2020 
Lambs & Kids  Early  1/7/2020—20/8/2020 
                        Late   21/8/2020—20/9/2020 
Please support this rural school initiative and encour-
age your children to participate. 
 
Please note that there has been a change of date for 
the next Teacher Only Day from 21 to 24 August, 
please note in your diaries. 
 
School and Playcentre Photos will be taken on 
Tuesday 11 August, look out for order forms that 
will be sent home soon.  All orders must be pre paid in 
the envelopes provided. 



District   
notices 

Principal’s Message        

   Welcome back to term Three.   It has been a very  

different year and it does not feel like the Third Term.  

The last term started in February when we started the year and 

the teachers have been on board ever since!  Through lockdown and 

then back to school at level 1 and 2 .  The break was good for eve-

rybody even though the weather was not ideal!  A mid winter es-

cape to an Island Paradise was also not possible.   However we are 

very thankful to be living in Aotearoa at this time.  Pretty normal 

for us whilst the rest of the world is a different place.  Let's keep 

our fingers crossed! 

  For the first time in many years our school roll has exceeded 100 

students!!  We have 104 children on the roll at the  

moment!  We do notice the extra students in the playground and 

we are running an extra class at the moment.  We also need to pur-

chase new furniture!!  In fact we have had 26 new  

enrolments since June 1!!   

  A good number of students were excited to be starting  their 

various sports competitions.  On Friday night Netball started and 

we had about 30 children involved!  All teams did well and we thank 

Liz for organising teams and the coaches and  

managers who are helping.  Thanks also to the parents who helped 

in the canteen on Friday night!  It was a busy place and I think 

people were excited to be able to spend a bit of cash again!! On 

Saturday we had a keen group of children who began their  

junior rugby season!  The soccer season involving a few  

children had already started. It is great to see children  

involved in team games and the commitment from family and 

friends for it to occur. 

   Tomorrow the school will be attending the Eastern Zone Cross 

Country at Arohena. This was scheduled for last term but was not 

able to go ahead.  As mentioned before some  

children will be thrilled to be going and others not so!  An  ice 

block at the finish line is one of the rewards for completing the 

course!  This is an important day for Arohena in particular as ca-

tering for the day is a great fundraiser.  Be prepared for four dif-

ferent seasons!  Later on this term we head to  

Wharepapa South school for the Winter Sports Days.  Keep an 

eye on that date as well.  

  Also, Keep and eye out for Parent interview opportunities in 

week 4.  A slot will be allocated for all families to meet with the 

teachers. A valuable exercise for all concerned. 

  Thanks to the organisers of the Pie fundraiser.  I know many 

families like to stock up at this time of the year with the different 

pies on sale.  These pies have gone out this week.  

 School has a Teacher Only Day on the Monday 24th Au-

gust.  Changed from the previously advertised day of Friday 21 Au-

gust.  Friday 21 August is the last day of Tech Arts for our Year 7, 

8 children in Putaruru.  Enjoy the latest spell of weather every-

one!   Days are getting longer!! 
 

John  McLean                        Principal 

Pukeatua Rural Women 
 

AGM: Tonight 
 

Thursday 30 July  
7.00pm 

 

Major item on the Agenda will be 
the future of this branch 

At the moment we have 6 paid 
up members and only 4 of us are 
actively involved.  This is putting 

a lot of pressure on a few.  We 
need your thoughts and input 
into the future of this branch. 

Come along and have your say 
on the way forward 

 

There is no need for you to be a 
financial member 

 

 Ross & Martha Bradstreet’s 
497 Waimanu Road 

 
Do you have something you 

would like to share with us for 
supper that is a new recipe you 

tried during lockdown???? 
 

All Welcome  

Ph 872 4879 with apologies 

DO YOU WANT TO BE PART 

OF SOMETHING IMPORTANT 

FOR YOUR COMMUNITY ?  

We’re looking for 25,000 people from all 

over New Zealand to help run the 2020 

General Election. More specifically we are 

looking for people from your community to 

work in your voting places! Are you inter-

ested? We want staff to reflect New Zea-

land’s diversity, so our customers will see 

themselves, whānau and friends reflected in 

the election.  

Do you: • have a strong connection to your 

community 

               • like helping others and providing 

a great customer experience 

               • want to be part of a supportive 

team and learn new skills? 

Then this is a great opportunity for you to 

get involved. You don’t need election expe-

rience because you’ll be trained and sup-

ported to do a great job. There are lots of 

different jobs available and all of the work 

is paid. 

For more information and to register your 

interest visit: https://elections.nz/jobs 

https://elections.nz/jobs
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